## PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING COMMENTS

## 3.6 PUBLIC PARTICIPATION MEETING – 2040 River Road (Z-9133)

- Councillor Cassidy: Okay thank you, Ms. Wise. I'll check to see if the applicant or the agent for the applicant is here and if they would like to speak to committee? Come forward and state your name and then you'll have five minutes.
- Victor Da Silva: Hi my name is Victor Da Silva and I just agree with all the recommendations, and if anybody has any questions or concerns feel free to ask.
- Councillor Cassidy: Thank you, Mr. Da Silva. Are there any members of the public here to speak to this...Sorry, I'm just conferring with the Clerk on something. Okay, so I'll go to committee and...I see you there, Councillor Hillier. Right now we'll see if there are technical questions for the applicant or for City staff, and also noting that representatives from the Upper Thames River Conservation Authority are present as well. So if committee or visiting Councillors have technical questions...I'll go to the Mayor first and then I'll go to the ward Councillor.
- Mayor Holder: Thank you, Chair. Perhaps, Ms. Wise, just based on your review, just trying to understand what materials are being handled or intended to be handled, stored, or transferred to other sites? Could you give us some clarity around that, please?
- Councillor Cassidy: Ms. Wise.
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Thank you. Through you, Madam Chair, the actual definition being requested is for a waste transfer station recycling depot, which is the type of waste disposal site that allows for non-hazardous solid wastes and liquids. There is a general definition for 'waste transfer station' within the City's Zoning By-law, currently, that would allow for the processing of liquid and hazardous waste. So, the distinction is that this is for non-hazardous solid waste and liquids. The specific operator typically deals largely with building and construction debris, so it would be fairly broad in terms of what could be processed on-site.
- Mayor Holder: So if I can, if you don't mind a couple of questions, through the Chair. So I know we've got other handlers of these various materials. So talking about primarily on the construction side where do those products go? I know we have a pretty significant sorting function in the City, but where is the ultimate site where these products go? Are they in London? Where are they, Ms. Wise?
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair so for the proposed operation of the site, if your question is in regards to that the unsorted items will be delivered through bins on-site, and then they would be separated into their different composite parts, so wood, metals, plastics, that sort of thing. And then they would be diverted based on the type of classifications. So some would probably go to the landfill; others could be recycled in that situation.
- Mayor Holder: All within the London area, through the Chair?
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair, that may be a question that the applicant would be better to answer.

- Councillor Cassidy: Sure. Mr. Da Silva.
- Victor Da Silva: Well, ultimately...I've been in business for thirty years. I still don't see people doing it one hundred percent. I grew up with it as a kid; my dad started the company and, yeah, we're going to separate and sort whatever we can to eliminate stuff going from landfill. A lot of the other competitors do truck a lot of stuff to the States and that's kind of not my plan. My plan is that all my residual waste will go to the City of London landfill. I obviously support the city we live in, and it creates more jobs there, right? So, ultimately, yeah mostly construction material. It would be a sorting facility where we could pick whatever possible that is recyclable, and the residual would stay in the London W12A landfill.
- Councillor Cassidy: So, Mr. Da Silva, I think the Mayor's question is about the products that you will be recycling where will they end up?
- Victor Da Silva: Ultimately, whatever stream they are...well it's pretty hard to tell you that right now. But, ultimately, wood would either be mulched or reused to make mulch, or to make pallets, drywall, shingles. Concrete is obviously crushed again to make recycled gravel products.
- Councillor Cassidy: Mr. Mayor.
- Mayor Holder: Yes, thanks very much. Again, back to Ms. Wise if I could, please. I'm trying to know is the zoning recommendation that is being considered here consistent with the other recycling and waste operations in the City? Any differences, basically?
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair there's a pretty extensive list of various types of recycling, waste transfer facilities in the City, so there's approximately twelve to fifteen different types which would be specific to the type of material that they process. So it would be different from every site in terms of what their parameters are. There is one other waste transfer station and recycling depot operating in the City that is a unique definition; that is, a refined version of our normal waste transfer station.
- Mayor Holder: Sorry...perhaps, through you, Chair, to staff perhaps my question wasn't as clear or maybe not even as specific, but all I'm trying to understand is...it's like same for same? So if there's a certain type of waste product that is being recycled/re-handled/re-dealt with by one firm, is it consistent and the same with another firm? I'm trying to understand if the rules are consistent as per type of waste? Is the zoning consistent right across the board for, again, I'll call it like for like? Please.
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair I would say that the process to establish this type of facility would be the same across the board. First up is to establish the zoning in terms of the permission for the land use (whether or not the site would be appropriate). Of course, every site would be slightly different in terms of its own context and parameters. Then there would be the environmental compliance approval with the Ministry that would be required, and then there's also a site plan approval process. So that would be consistently applied throughout the city in terms of the process and, again, each site would be slightly different. But I hope that answers your question.
- Mayor Holder: Well it certainly does in part...perhaps I can go one other way as well because I just want to understand. I mean, if there's one thing I appreciate about this committee it's that they take issues of the environment exceptionally seriously, and I would say that, from my experience, the City's

incorporated a pretty significant environmental bar in terms of all the processes that it looks at, and that's certainly been my sense since I've been on this committee, and there are colleagues that have been on this committee longer than I have been. So what I'm trying to get a sense of is there any change compromise difference in the standards that are being asked of this firm with this application as it is of the current and existing firms that deal with that?

- Michael Tomazincic, Manager, Current Planning: Madam Chair, it's Michael Tomazincic here, if I can chime in?
- Councillor Cassidy: Go ahead.
- Michael Tomazincic: We don't have applications for this type of use very often. In fact, this is the first one that I can remember (although someone might challenge me on that), and so for me to say that we've treated other people consistently or not since this is the first one, I can say that any others that come forward will be treated in the same manner. So there's the rezoning process which we're deciding today, and then there's the site plan and the operations of the facility which come later through the MoE certificate and site plan, and they might have different operational standards which I just would not know about because it comes through a subsequent process, but in terms of how we treat these sites through zoning then I would say yes, we are being consistent.
- Mayor Holder: So then since tonight's focus, Chair, is on the zoning component, and this proposal is a light industrial zoning, is that the same zoning used for other waste disposal sites that exist in the City? Through you to staff, Chair.
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair, just as a point of clarity so the site has, currently, a general industrial zone on it and a portion of the site is light industrial. The recommended zoning is to have the light industrial added to the entire site so that it would be a split zone. That means that the specific use for the waste station would be added to the general industrial zone classification, zone variation, and that is something that would be appropriate in that 'zone family'.
- Mayor Holder: Sure, I appreciate that. So my question was is the proposed light industrial the broader zoning has that designation been used on other waste disposal sites currently in existence?
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair, yes. So the other operating waste transfer station and recycling depot is within a general industrial zone and that is of the similar...that is the exact same defined use and a similar type of facility.
- Mayor Holder: Thank you, Chair. Thank you, staff. I may come back in with a question or so, but I appreciate that information.
- Councillor Cassidy: Councillor Hillier.
- Councillor Hillier: Thank you very much, and thank you for receiving me today. I'm assuming this is a large business expansion; I'm looking at the site, it looks very nice and I'm all in favor of that, but I have a few concerns. One that they're staying within the current lists of materials that they have now. When I go on their website, I'm looking at contaminated soils. And now I'm looking at this site and I'm wondering, are they going to be doing more storage on this site? Because if they're going to be stockpiling contaminated soils, we're going to have

an issue with water runoff. I'm curious about this.

- Councillor Cassidy: I believe that's for the applicant.
- Victor Da Silva: Yeah, we do...our trucking company does truck a lot of contaminants. Not a lot, but you know, a little bit over the years, right? All our contaminated soil goes to GFL up in Dorchester there, so ultimately we're close to a facility that does recycle it, so that's really why we do a lot of it.
- Councillor Hillier: Right, so it won't be stored on site then?
- Victor Da Silva: No, no. Nothing liquid or hazardous waste will be stored on site. Kind of my idea is to...instead of having these huge piles that make a mess and create dust and so on, I want to be a lot more efficient. I want to bring it in and bring it out right away. I don't want to have these stockpiles that look like huge mountains, you know that's the last thing I want to do. I want to be small, efficient and clean, right?
- Councillor Hillier: And that's exactly what I'm concerned about large piles of this stuff gathering, and then the waste water, because we're a lot closer the river now.
- Victor Da Silva: No I totally understand that. I've seen some of the other facilities and, yeah, they do stockpile big piles and it floods from time to time. Yes, that's totally what I want to avoid because obviously, just business-wise, the more water that gets in those piles the more expensive they are to get rid of in the end, right?
- Councillor Hillier: Yes, thank you.
- Councillor Cassidy: Okay, Councillor Hopkins and then Councillor Turner.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you, Madam Chair. We're still on technical questions here, right?
- Councillor Cassidy: Yes, Councillor.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you for the reminder. So I do have a couple questions. The first one maybe this is to the applicant regarding organic waste. How is that dealt with here on this site?
- Councillor Cassidy: Mr. Da Silva, will you be processing organic waste on this site?
- Victor Da Silva: Yeah, ultimately there would be no composting or anything like that on the site. Ultimately, what you might see is maybe some dirt, but it gets sorted out and stuff. But other than that, no, nothing that would be composting or organics.
- Councillor Hopkins: So I understand no organic waste on the site? And the reason I'm asking that question it relates to odor and smells, and I know dirt can smell too if there's some organic component. So not sure what I heard again if you could clarify are we going to be...are you going to be storing organic waste or processing organic waste on this site.
- Victor Da Silva: No, not at all. I do understand your concern for the smell and stuff. Actually, in the application it actually states 'no household waste and stuff like that', right? So, really, the household waste or composting that's what

would really create smells. I'm sure you guys have seen it around the City, the same cases, right? But, yeah, this is strictly...I'd say ninety five percent construction and demolition materials that will be sorted, you know, to pull wood and steel and drywall and shingles out; and obviously, residual goes to landfill, right?

- Councillor Cassidy: Okay thank you, Mr. Da Silva. Councillor Hopkins, any other questions?
- Councillor Hopkins: Yes, I do. Just following up on my first question there, and maybe this is directed to City staff with the organic waste portion of this facility, would that be considered through a site plan or would there be recommendations through a site plan that organic waste would not be part of this facility?
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair the defined use that is requested is fairly broad. It just has to be 'non-hazardous' solid waste, so that could include household waste, you know, despite the user not intending that. If the committee wants, there are other definitions that could be used in its place. Specifically, we have a construction and demolition recycling facility that would be more appropriate and is specific to that type of industry. And then there would have to be certain additions for things like contaminated soil that aren't specifically included in that definition that are part of the operation, so there are options if there is an issue with the range of uses and waste permitted on site.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you for that. And would that happen through rezoning now, these definitions to be a suggested or incorporated? Or is that part of the site plan process?
- Sonia Wise: Madam Chair, that would have to occur through the zoning, so that would be the 'defined use' specifying what would be permitted on site.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you for that. My second technical question is around the H-47 which is the amendment that is being introduced here to the previous recommendation. Could you explain the H-47 holding provision, just for clarification?
- Sonia Wise: Certainly. Through you, Madam Chair the H47 is a requirement for the applicant to receive an environmental compliance approval from the Ministry. There was a little bit of confusion in terms of the timing. When they received their ECA in February of this year, what exactly was involved in that ECA? And, as it turns out, we learned that it is not for the full use; that would still have to be permitted by Council first. It was simply for the storage of empty bins and vehicles on-site, so it was...in error, we thought that they had achieved their ECA ahead of time, but it turns out they need yet another one. So that's why the H47 is being proposed.
- Councillor Hopkins: Thank you for that clarification. My last question, Madam Chair, is regarding consultation with our Director with the City of London Environmental Services will that be part of the process moving through the site plan process?
- Councillor Cassidy: Ms. Wise.
- Sonia Wise: Through you, Madam Chair so during the circulation process, we do reach out to our colleagues in Solid Waste, which is the case here. So the various departments received notice in July as well as in June of this year, so notice was provided and we were engaging the Manager of Solid

Waste later in the process than usual, but he is aware of the application and the future opportunities for involvement in discussion.

- Councillor Cassidy: Councillor Turner.
- Councillor Turner: Thanks, Madam Chair. This has generated a lot of discussion. Couple quick technical questions. I think as I read through this, it appears that the delineation of the OS-5 is based on the fact that is this correct that the environmental feature has not been evaluated through an environmental impact study? So the delineation is that to the greatest extent, then, that any potential buffers or distance separation from the operation and the feature would occur?
- Councillor Cassidy: Ms. Wise.
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Through you Madam Chair we also have the City's Ecologist James MacKay on the call and I might just defer that question to him.
- Councillor Cassidy: The Clerk is going to comment here.
- Barb Westlake-Power, Deputy City Clerk: We have not had Mr. MacKay join the meeting as of yet. We do have an unidentified person waiting in the waiting room so I'm not sure if that may be Mr. MacKay or not. I have reached out to his Manager to find out if that's the case but I haven't heard back so I'm not sure but he's not currently in the meeting.
- Councillor Cassidy: So Mr Feldberg had his hand up briefly there and then he disappeared from, from my screen. Are you there Mr Feldberg?
- Matt Feldberg, Manager Development Services (Subdivisions): Yes
  Madam Chair. Typically Mr. MacKay does have an unidentified phone but I will connect with him if we could defer your question Councillor Turner for a few moments.
- Councillor Turner: Fair enough. I think what I am, the general gist of the questions that I'm going to ask surround the delineation of the separation between the, the operation and the environmental future. The Upper Thames has recommended an OS4 and an OS5 in this circumstance. I think we applied the OS5 because it incorporates all the same protections that would be included in an OS4 as hazard lands so I can appreciate that the, in the report, it goes on to talk about how the, the patches and, and areas here are Environmental Review and unevaluated lands so I wasn't sure if there is a condition as part of site plan to require an Environmental Impact Study so that the boundaries and delineations and buffers could be appropriately identified. The second concern that I have with that is associated with the buffers tend to be associated with, I guess, land disturbances that might change the water flows and stormwater management, any interruptions of groundwater recharges, PSW's, the size and significance of a significant woodland. I'm wondering to what extent buffering or distancing has been contemplated in terms of any possible seepage of materials that might be processed or handled that could have toxins and Councillor Hillier raised a point about infiltration into the water system, the river or otherwise and how that's, I think, from what I'm reading here, is that it's identified by taking the greatest extent but I'm wondering if an EIS is contemplated or has been performed.
- Councillor Cassidy: So I wonder Ms. Wise if you can answer about the, if the EIS has been contemplated.

- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Madam Chair, I might just start this but we do have UTRCA staff that I think would also be able to provide a helpful response. With regards to the EIS requirements it would have been something that we would have asked for during the application review for the zoning and also the, sorry, the disturbance of that site was also within an area of the regulated area of the Upper Thames River Conservation Authority so they would have required a separate permitting process as well. If, if this had gone to site plan without being caught at zoning it's possible that they would have required it there as well but I might just and it over to one of my colleagues at the UTRCA if that's alright.
- Councillor Cassidy: So we also have Mr MacKay on the line. Do you want me to go to him first Councillor Turner?
- Councillor Turner: I think both would be helpful. I read the UTRCA comments, they seem to support the rezoning but with the, with some specific conditions in there so I think the two of them would be very informative to my questions.
- Councillor Cassidy: So I will go to the Upper Thames River people first because Mr MacKay may not have heard the question and perhaps Mr MacKay can chime in when he hears the gist of the conversation. We may have to repeat the question for him but I'll go to Committee Room 1 and 2 where we have the Upper Thames River Conservation Authority people waiting.
- Stephanie Pratt, Land Use Planner, Upper Thames River Conservation Authority: Through you Madam Chair, in regards to your questions Councillor Turner regarding the OS5 and the setbacks, our minimum requirements for the natural hazard features are fifteen metres setback and from the natural heritage feature we require a minimum thirty metres setback. Because the lands have been cleared in advance of doing any of the appropriate studies that we would typically require through the process we have set those minimum requirements as thirty meters from the natural heritage feature so that isn't the greatest extent of what could be possible but given the fact that the features on the landscape have been altered we are not requiring a study moving forward.

Councillor Turner: So through you Madam Chair. Thank you for that. In our Natural Heritage Guidelines our buffer distances are thirty meters from an identified edge usually through an EIS so where, where the feature is hasn't been clearly delineated through an EIS. Would that not indicate a larger buffer requirement?

- Stephanie Pratt, Land Use Planner, Upper Thames River Conservation Authority: At this point in time we can't justify not doing that because we're not sure what the feature was on the landscape previously before it was cleared so it's hard to determine what that exact buffer would have been prior to that clearing and so that's why we placed the minimum thirty meters on the edge of the feature that we can see present today.
- Councillor Turner: Thank you. For Mr. MacKay I think the question here is that if there's a question of an environmental feature on the land and usage does that not necessitate an EIS and has one been done and has that been reviewed?
- James MacKay, Ecologist: Through you Madam Chair, sorry for the delay there. So in response to your question yes typically that is what is the standard procedures, you are required to do an EIS for that. This has been a complicated situation given that it was, the site was cleared, dome years ago so we've been

working with the applicant and through the UTRCA with their Section 28 violation to try to come to a best outcome for both the applicant and for the City and the natural features on the adjacent property and for what potentially was there before. I believe in response to your earlier question about additional setbacks from the OS5 zone, the OS5 zone represents the total setback for the applicant so I believe there's a zero meter setback to the zone line in this particular case. Sonya can speak to that.

- Councillor Turner: Thank you. So my concern rests there. There typically would be an EIS associated with an application of this, this type especially if we're going to create and delineate an OS5 that tends to be a fairly high standard. I think the only question that remains for me, I do have concerns with that, I recognize there's been a fairly extensive involvement between Upper Thames's regulatory agency, staff and with the applicant to, to get to where we are. Fair enough. Are we satisfied that sufficient distancing measures are in place that will protect anything within the OS5, any of the natural features adjacent to or within the property from any of the activities that are being contemplated or could be allowed within the zoning recognizing the ECA will, will provide some parameters to that but that the ECA could be amended or changed or a new one could be applied for in the future.
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Through you Madam Chair, so specifically with relation to the ECA that would have to occur on lands that are already zoned to permit the use so that would be only on the waste transfer portion of the site, that's the main reason that we wanted to go with the OS5 was that it properly delineated the part to be retained and preserved so we think that strong protection for that restoration area and it will continue long term. The only thing that would change its nature would be another Zoning By-law Amendment application.
- Councillor Turner: I think that through you Madam Chair the final question to that is that it looks like stormwater management is something to be contemplated in the second planning phase that stormwater management as it would be designed could be sufficiently designed to provide run off protection to those features.
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Yes Madam Chair I believe that's a correct statement. Stormwater management would be managed on site for this application and just to note that there would be an additional separate Environmental Compliance Approval for stormwater through the Ministry as well.
- Councillor Turner: Thank you.
- Councillor Cassidy: I see Councillor van Holst has had his hand up. Welcome to this Committee Councillor. We're still on technical questions.
- Councillor van Holst: Thank you Madam Chair and I was just going to ask a question through you to the applicant, perhaps they could just as we hear about natural features perhaps they could just describe the, the natural features that are on the site briefly.
- Councillor Cassidy: That's for you Mr. Da Silva. In the report though Councillor it talks about the natural features to a large degree had been removed which is why the Upper Thames Conservation Authority has, has been so deeply involved in this application but I'll go to Mr. Da Silva to describe what, what natural features are still on the property or perhaps which one, how you are looking to reinstall the natural features that had been removed.

- Mr. Da Silva: Okay, well, Stephanie, I think you can agree that's why we kind of had a lot of time and delays here, kind of why our consultants and assistants weren't agreeing with everybody and so on. I think I've kind of done my part with the buffer, more than what is probably needed, but I do agree with it and, and I'm happy with it and ultimately we still state that there is no natural features on our site. There was an unevaluated vegetation patch which I can state on, on record that, you know, within twenty-five years, when I was a kid about ten years old it was farmland right and yeah little trees and bushes and stuff through on the site. That was our main disagreement, I think, was that there was no natural features on our site and adjacent to our site they do believe that there is and that's why I created the buffer because beside our site there was an unconfined system built there back in 1989 and that's, I believe, the main natural feature that we're trying to protect here. If you can agree with me there Stephanie on that?
- Stephanie Pratt, Land Use Planner, Upper Thames River Conservation Authority: In the aerial imagery when we first received the application we noticed that there was some vegetation present on those lands that was identified in the City's mapping as unevaluated which typically triggers, as we mentioned, the EIS that moves forward so as we were out on site three times in the last, in the last year, we have been able to determine that there is still a watercourse feature present, it runs right adjacent to the property within one meter is the closest proximity and our natural hazard boundary falls within fifteen meters of that. Keeping the property regulated and then in addition on the adjacent lands there is a wetland, unevaluated wetland present and so because the site again was cleared we are unsure of the exact extent of what was previously but we can say there's competently natural heritage and natural hazard feature present within one meter of the subject lands.
- Councillor Cassidy: Councillor van Holst.
- Councillor van Holst: Thank you Madam Chair. If I can perhaps make some comments when technical questions are figured out, I'm, I'm happy with that answer.
- Councillor Cassidy: Thank you very much. I see a blue hand in the air and, oh, it's down now. Ok and I see the Mayor put his real hand up so go ahead Mr. Mayor.
- Mayor Holder: I could have both hands up as you prefer Chair but I have a question if I can Ms. Wise. I was surprised that just very late, as our meeting started, I received, perhaps all of the Committee received, a letter from some Planners, Zelinka Priamo, with respect to questions regarding this particular application and I wonder if Ms. Wise might have some, some comments on that a little better presuming that to be that she's received it and it wasn't that long ago that I received it as well.
- Councillor Cassidy: Who is the letter from Your Worhsip?
- Mayor Holder: Zelinka Priamo Ltd.
- Councillor Cassidy: And when did the letter come in?
- Mayor Holder: I think it was sent in around 4:30 PM today, so just before 4:00 or ust around 4:00, pardon me. Around the time our meeting started Chair.
- Councillor Cassidy: Ms. Wise have you seen this letter?

- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Yes Madam Chair I have reviewed it.
- Mayor Holder: I just wonder if you have any comments because I think as we look to, look to make our evaluation as well, I think those are, those are big questions that or issues that they have brought forward and that's why I think you're input would be really helpful to us as a Committee if you would Ms. Wise, please.
- Councillor Cassidy: Do you have any comment on this letter Ms. Wise?
- Sonia Wise, Senior Planner: Madam Chair I believe the letter stated some concerns in terms of the general operation of the site. I believe in the preamble or one of the first paragraphs it did state that it wasn't necessarily a concern of the land use itself on site but there were concerns raised with things like the stormwater management, the operation and the use of the holding provision. We have had the opportunity to review the letter and actually we knew it was coming a little bit ahead of time so it allowed us to do a little bit more review in terms of whether or not a holding provision is required for this site. We determined that it was and that is a recommendation that you have before you now. The stormwater management we are comfortable in terms of its it being addressed through both site plan and through the separate ECA process with the Ministry and in terms of the general review we've based this on the use, the intensity, the form, the compatibility, the environmental impacts, all of the Official Plan and The London Plan criteria for appropriate location and separation of these types of intensive uses and do believe that this is an appropriate use for the site in the context and is taking appropriate measures to ensure compatibility and sympathetic integration.
- Mayor Holder: So Chair, through you and I actually will echo again Councillor Turner, that we spent a fair amount of time on this because I think it is important that we get it right. I would like to be a little more pointed because for the benefit of those who haven't seen this and you indicate that you've saw this perhaps as have some others but you're correct that, that what is said in this note is that the rezoning to allow waste transfer and recycling is not opposed but there was concern and I would like you to comment, if you can, that it be done in a manner that incorporates the environmental protections that the City has insisted upon in other similar waste handling projects to suggest somehow though that there's a difference between the environmental protections required by this application versus the others, is that a is that a fair comment by the by the letter writer?
- Michael Tomazincic, Manager, Current Planning: Madam Chair this is Michael Tomazincic here. It's hard for me to answer that question because there aren't very many specifics provided, there's no addresses provided, there's no addresses of who Mr. Zelinka is representing. I, I noticed there's names of firms but I'm not sure where they're located and I can't comment on the processes that they went through so a little bit more background would have been helpful to answer that question. I, I can't say as, as Ms. Wise indicated we have done some additional research after receiving this letter including some discussions with Mr Stanford and he's happy with the holding provision that's going to be applied to the site. We are confident that through the site plan process and, and through that, the Certificate of Approval process at the site workings operations can address the other matters raised in this letter and that as a uses it's an appropriate location for, for the subject site.
- Mayor Holder: Just again, Chair, just to be clear and I'm not here to challenge, we've got great staff that do tremendous work but I mean the names of the companies that are represented by Zelinka Priamo are right in the very first

line of the letter and they're all companies that we deal with so I mean they manage waste in the City of London so I don't think these are not credible organizations and I think they've expressed some pretty specific things. I just want to set the record straight that we all know who these players are and they're all based here in London and all work in waste recycling that's, I just, I'm not to challenge our staff but just to, just to bring clarity to that point Chair.

- Councillor Cassidy: Okay.
- Mayor Holder. I have no more technical questions at this stage at all and I think our comments can be done in general.
- Councillor Cassidy: Do, are there are there any other technical questions? I'm not seeing any. I'm going to see and I can't remember it's been so long if I asked if there were members of the public that were here, I believe I did, but I'll ask again. Are there any members of the public that would like to comment on this application in those two Committee Rooms? I'm not seeing any members of the public come forward. Mr Da Silva use you spoke to Committee and you had a chance to answer questions so we're passed the technical question phase and we're actually going to close the public participation meeting now if I have a motion to do so.